Your Committee held 28 formal meetings during the last session and presented, on June 27, 1969, as the Committee's Twelfth Report, a progress report of its study of the subject-matter of Bills relating to tobacco and cigarette smoking.

This report is included in the Committee's Minutes of Proceedings and Evidence No. 44 of the first session of the Twenty-Eighth Parliament, and a copy of the Minutes of Proceedings and Evidence relating to this matter, tabled with the Interim Report, is recorded as Appendix 115 to the Journals of the House.

In addition to the briefs presented and the witnesses heard last session and which are listed in the above report, your Committee was privileged to hear, on November 20, 1969, Dr. Daniel Horn, Ph.D., National Director, Clearing House for Smoking and Health of the United States Public Health Service.

Your Committee is grateful to those who gave evidence and to the associations and organizations who presented well documented briefs.

Your Committee also wishes to thank the personnel of the Committees and Private Legislation Branch and the other supporting services for their assistance.